NEW CUMBERLAND YOUTH BASEBALL ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF September 14, 2017
The meeting of the New Cumberland Youth Baseball Association was called to order on September 14, 2017 with the following members present:  Brian Koch, Gary Shirley, Scott Rickenbach, Julie Drabenstadt, Doug Eakin, Ray Cloak, Diane Sohomuch, Paul Ritchie, Mike Haas, Vanessa Straub, Shannan Conrad, Jim Maley and Robert Seibert.
1.
Recognition of Visitors:  Chad Cutshall, Kyle Holjes, Sydney Johnson, Andrew Jeremy Hoke, Terrence Buda and Eric Weltmer.
2.
Secretary Report.  The minutes of August 10, 2017 were presented.  Scott Rickenbach made the motion to accept the minutes.  The motion was seconded by Ray Cloak and passed.

3.
Health & Welfare.  It was reported that a T-Ball Player whose single mother has cancer and we discussed how we could help.  It was reported that a Teener Ball Player’s grandfather passed away on Monday.  
4.
League Correspondence.

a. Incoming Correspondence.  Gary Shirley reported that he received resignation emails from both Joshua Zeiders and Russ Ilgenfritz.
b. Outgoing Correspondence.  Gary Shirley said that he sent a condolence card to the family of James R Reed who coached in the NCYBA Program.  
5.
Treasurer’s Report.  Diane Sohomuch presented the Treasurer’s Report for the period August 10, 2017 to September 13, 2017.  She reported a balance as of September 13, 2017, of $5,654.46 in our checking account and $808.20 in our Will Cole Paver Account. Vanessa Straub made the motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  The motion was seconded by Scott Rickenbach and passed.  
6.
Association Business.
a. Concessions.  Everything seems to be going along OK. 
b. Fundraising.  Shannan Conrad reported that we are in the middle of a sub sale.  She also reported that we made $357.00 at the weight lifting fundraiser.  She said that we should send a letter to who ran the program.
c. Fall Ball.  Paul Ritchie said that everything is going along OK.
d. Hillside.  Field Renovations.  Brian Koch said that Ron Miller is going to be the Project Manager for this.  Most of the work will be done after the season is over.  Brian reviewed what we are going to be doing.
e. Apple Festival.  Brian Koch reviewed what we will be doing.

f. Outside Recruitment.  It was reported that Cedar Cliff Youth Baseball is trying to recruit our players.  They said it was an individual coach that was doing this.  Brian Koch will call the Cedar Cliff Youth Baseball President.
g. Ripken.  Brian Koch gave a handout about Ripken.  He would like a decision on this by the end of the year.
h. Elections.
(1) Election of the Board of Directors.  Gary Shirley presented the following to the Board of Directors for a period of 2 years:  Jen Barrett, Ray Cloak, Doug Eakin, Melissa Kohr, Paul Richie, Scott Rickenbach, Diane Sohomuch, Chad Cutshall, Kyle Holjes, Sydney Johnson and Andrew Jeremy Hoke.  Robert Seibert made the motion to accept the recommendations.  The motion was seconded by Jim Maley and passed.

(2) Election of Officers.  It was moved and seconded to elect the following people:  President:  Brian Koch, Vice President:  Mike Haas, Secretary:  Gary Shirley and Treasurer:  Diane Sohomuch.  The motion passed.

7.
Business for future consideration.  Survey Results.
8.  
Motion to adjourn.  Robert Seibert made the motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Scott Rickenbach and passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:17 PM.  The next meeting will be on Thursday, October 12, 2017 at 7:00 PM at the Baughman United Methodist Church.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gary Shirley, Secretary


